County Park Commission Meeting November 5, 2024

	The board of Sheridan County Commissioners met at 8:00 a.m. County Park Commissioners present were Shannon Dieterle, Sandra Felchle and Roddy Schilling.  Absent: Michael Axt and Troy Stein.  Others present were Samantha Roubal, County Park Manager

	Being no Chairman or Vice-Chairman were present the Auditor called the meeting to order and read the minutes from the previous meetings.  It was moved by County Park Commissioner Felchle to approve the minutes from the previous meetings, seconded by County Park Commissioner Schilling.   Upon roll call vote – Felchle – yes, Schilling – yes, Dieterle – yes  Motion carried.

	It was moved by County Park Commissioner Felchle to appoint Shannon Dieterle as acting Pro tem Chairman for the County Park Board meeting today, seconded by County Park Commissioner Schilling.  Upon roll call vote – Felchle – yes, Schilling – yes, Dieterle – yes
Motion carried.

	Samantha Roubal, County Park Manager, reported that the beavers are back making a dam. A few beavers have been taken care of by local trappers.  Arlan’s Carpentry should be at the 4-H building this week. The windows and doors will be installed in November and then Arlan Helm will come back in January to the upgrade the restrooms along with the plumber.  The water will be shut down this week Roubal reported.  Roubal was instructed to check if the snow guards are installed on the roof before paying Premium Gutters in full.  

	The Auditor reported that GDCD sent reimbursement of $3,737.50 for 25% grant share for developing the beach at Hoffer Lake in 2022.  Also the Bureau of Reclamation has requested a timeline narrative from the start of the grant to current what has been done and why there is a leftover grant balance in order to receive grant for the new 4-H Livestock building.  The Auditor will send narrative letter to the Bureau of Reclamation this month.

	Discussion of hiring a helper for Samantha Roubal for next year’s season was held at this time.  Changing the County Park Board meeting time to 12:30 p.m. for the winter months was discussed so Chairman Axt can attend by conference call. The January meeting will be held at 12:30 p.m. and hiring a helper will be discussed further at that time.

	The following bills were approved and paid:

Ecolab Pest, $198.06; Bentz Supply Store, $25.97; Mechanics Plus, $204.95; A & G Trucking, $800.00

	It was moved by County Park Commissioner Felchle to adjourn the meeting, seconded by County Park Commissioner Schilling.  All voting “Aye” the motion carried.
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